CIPWG March Report

The Critical Infrastructure Protection Working Group met on March 2, 2009, prior to the CIPC meeting in Phoenix, AZ.   The group heard from Stan Johnson, NERC Manager of Situation Awareness, via conference call who outlined the (unpublished) agenda for the March 18-19 CIPC meeting.  Included was the agenda item for CIPC members to approve for 45-day public comment the “Security Guideline for the Electricity Sector: Identifying Critical Assets”.  It was reported that no amending would be allowed prior to the vote.  The CIPWG attendees agreed that this guideline should be approved for public comment, without decent.  The group also discussed issues surrounding compliance with CIP-004, Personnel Risk Assessment, ERCOT organizational changes and scheduled Texas RE audits for 2009.
The Critical Infrastructure Protection Working Group also met on March 30, 2009, following the CIPC meeting in Phoenix, AZ.  The meeting centered around discussion of information presented at CIPC and NOGRR024/OGRR216 from the System Security Response Group.  The attendees agreed to request ROS to refer these requests back to OGRTF with the recommendation to remove the two initial statements.  Also discussed was the potential for confidential meetings and the required confidentiality agreements that needed to be in-place prior to such meeting.  Chad Seely, will provide CIPWG CA in for members to complete.
Items of immediate CIP interest:

Security Guideline: Identifying Critical Assets – comment period April 1-May 15

Cyber Security VSLs and VRFs – comment period March 16-April 20

FERC issued order 706b on March 18

Next CIPWG meeting is June 1 at Austin Metro Center, Rm 168

Next CIPC meeting is June 10-11 in Toronto
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